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Head Teacher’s Comment – from Bryony Surtees 
Now is the time of year to celebrate the food grown on the land!  In Britain, we have given thanks for 

successful Harvests for a very long time and next week, on Friday 1st October, we will be celebrating our 

own Harvest Festival with our first assembly altogether in the hall for a very long time.  The children are 

currently learning a song for the occasion and we will be joined by Graham Biss from Christchurch, Ely, to 

help us with our assembly.  As usual, we will be collecting for the Ely Food Bank and they have requested 

the following donations:  long life milk, soup, fruit juice/squash, tinned meat, tinned fish, tinned fruit, 

tinned puddings such as rice pudding/custard, biscuits, coffee, tea, cereal, jam/sweet spreads, pasta sauce 

or tinned tomatos.  We will start collecting items for the Food Bank from Monday so please send your child 

in with one or more of the items listed to help support all those in our community that need it.   

Latest news and information from Isle of Ely Primary School… 

Staffing Update: 

Mrs Chloe Amory, admin assistant, left us over the summer break.  We wish Chloe well in all of her future 

endeavours and thank her for all of her hard work during her seven years at the school.   

 

We have appointed Mrs Genevieve Snell and she will be joining with us shortly.  Mrs Snell will be working in the 

office each morning. 

 

Parking: 

Someone has taken our large cones from the corner of School Road and Damson Avenue and as there are no 

cones, parents have started parking on the pavements again.  This is very unsafe and puts pedestrians at risk.  

Please do not park on any of the pavements, there are enough parking spaces in and around the school and also, 

please park considerately.   

 

If you are walking to school, please be mindful of all of the moving traffic.  It gets very busy at pick up and drop 

off times with people and traffic, so please stay safe and be aware. 

 

Attendance: 

Your child is expected to attend school unless they have COVID symptoms, then they need a PCR test, have 

vomited or are too ill to attend.  If your child simply has a cold with no COVID symptoms, then they should be in 

school.   

 

Pick up and Drop off: 

The one way system is working well and thank you for continuing to follow the route.  If once you have your 

child/ren, you move around to the front of school to pick up your child from Little Elvers, please be mindful of 

what your child/ren is doing whilst you wait for the Little Elvers’ gate to open.  They should not be climbing up 

trees, lamp posts nor standing on the benches as this is not safe. 

 

Our school site is a dog free site so please do not bring your dog onto any part of the school grounds including 

the front area near our Reception. 

 

PTA 

The PTA will be holding their AGM on 11th October at 6.30pm.  
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School Term Dates 2021/2022 

 

Autumn term 

Starts Wednesday 1st September 2021  

Half term Monday 25th October - Friday 29th October 2021 

Ends Friday 17th December 2021 

Christmas holiday 
Monday 20th December 2021 to Monday 3rd 
January 2022 

 

Spring term  

Starts Tuesday 4th January 2022 

Half term Monday 14th February - Friday 18th February 

Ends Friday 1st April 2022 

Spring (Easter) holiday Monday 4th April - Monday 18th April 2022 

 

Summer Term 

Starts Tuesday 19th April 2022 

Half term Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June 

Ends Friday 22nd July 2022 

Bank Holiday (School Closed) Monday 2nd May 2022 & Monday 6th June  

 

PD days - The school is closed on the following days for the professional development of staff 
1st September 2021, 22nd October 2021, 4th January 2022, 19th April 2022, 27th May 2022  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 


